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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE: 

We are now in November and continuing to protect from the 
pandemic.  With that in mind, there is still so much for which we are 
grateful as our gardening community flourishes in the most creative 
of ways!  Many thanks to ALL, for continued support and enthusiasm 
and sense of humor, as we move forward with the work at hand. 
Happy Thanksgiving!  Stay Healthy! 
Gratefully, Georgie Suitor, Ramona Garden Club President 

TREASURER’S REPORT: 

From Verna Dailey:  After the scholarships were awarded and our 
website fees settled, we have a balance of $8876.49.   

COLLIER PARK REPORT: 

From Teri Schmidt:  We finally got beautiful rain and today (November 
10th) I planted 45 daffodil bulbs from Jeff!  Everything is happy now!   

We thank Teri and company for keeping our community beautiful and 
well groomed!  Collier Park is the jewel of Ramona! 

NOVEMBER ZOOM BOARD MEETING: 

All members are welcomed to join us on Zoom for our November 
Board Meeting, Friday, November 20, 2020, at 2:00pm.  Zoom 
instructions:  Just click on this link to join Zoom Meeting:  https://
us02web.zoom.us/j/87642198275 

Meeting ID: 876 4219 8275 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87642198275
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87642198275


One tap mobile 
+16699006833,,87642198275# US (San Jose) 
+13462487799,,87642198275# US (Houston) 

Dial by your location 
        +1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose) 
        +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) 
        +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma) 
        +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago) 
        +1 929 205 6099 US (New York) 
        +1 301 715 8592 US (Germantown) 
Meeting ID: 876 4219 8275 
Find your local number: https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kdddxV56L 

Tracy Barnowe is our Zoom guru!  If you have difficulties connecting 
via Zoom, please call her for assistance. 

ARTS & CRAFTS CHAIR DIANE SCHAFER ON HER COVID PROJECT: 

Diane reports that she finally finished her “free” gravel project.  She 
used gravel pieces from her front yard area that she is also re-doing.  

https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kdddxV56L


She got free metal roofing and 2X4’s from her neighbor and made 
raised planters.  She planted sugar snap peas, onions, garlic, lettuce, 
spinach, beets and swiss chard.  She included this link about gravel 
from YouTube:  https://youtu.be/LanOBuz99WY 

 

https://youtu.be/LanOBuz99WY


A huge thanks to Diane for sharing her amazing project with us!   

A MESSAGE TO MEMBERSHIP: 

I am grateful for the folks who contributed to this newsletter:  Georgie 
Suitor, Verna Dailey, Teri Schmidt and Diane Schafer.  As we continue 
to pursue our interests during this pandemic, I wish you all good 
health and grieve deeply for the nearly quarter million souls in this 
country who have fallen to Covid-19.  This has been a year of firsts for 
us in dealing with so much adversity.  I am hopeful for our future and 
the good news to come when we can get the vaccination to help save 
the rest of us from this dreaded scourge.  I am hopeful when I get up 
in the morning to realize that there is so much good in this world.  As 
we look to a Thanksgiving that may be a bit more pared down in size, 
we can hope for a better tomorrow.   

I am still looking for a newsletter editor to replace me.   

Be well 
Your Covid-19 editor 
Jane Vidal  


